MINUTES OF MEETING OF LASHAM

ST.MARY’S PCC HELD AT HILL HOUSE
ON 29 MARCH 2017
Present
Canon Ed Pruen
Chairman


Steve Clarke 

Churchwarden 


Sue Jamieson 

Churchwarden



Millie Shaylor

Secretary 





Maurice Goor


Jean Osgood


Stuart McCandlish


Charlie Shaylor
Apologies
Angela Clarke, Michael Del Mar, Hugo Egleston and Frances Parris

Canon Ed  welcomed the Members and opened with Prayers.
1
MINUTES  of the meetings held on 24 January and 5 February were signed as a correct record

MATTERS ARISING
2
(a)  Rector's Board - Steve reported on the work needed to rectify the errors on the board.  It was decided to ask Maurice's sister for her advice.  ACTION - Maurice and Steve 
(b)  Lighting - Initially two current lights should be replaced with warm white LED lights as a test, one 30 watt and the other 45 watt.  ACTION - Steve and Maurice
(c)  Insurance - deferred to next Meeting.

CANON ED'S REPORT

3
Services during Holy Week:  
Compline  Monday 10 April

Medstead







Compline  Tuesday 11 April

Lasham  (Charlie)






Compline  Wednesday 12th April
Medstead







Holy Communion Maundy Thursday
Bentworth






2 pm    Good Friday Benefice Service

Medstead

4
Meet and Greet - Canon Ed has appreciated the good attendance and obvious appreciation and the opportunity to hear about each place of worship.  He emphasised that we are one congregation with four places of worship.  We are all members of the Body of Christ.  At Lasham Meet and Greet Charlie said he would major on the outreach to children.
5
More Dates:  Literary Festival
17 June 2017
Bentworth

Canon Ed would be making an Alternative Pilgrimage to the West Bank from 8 - 18 May with Martyn Joseph and "Let Yourself Trust" charity.  He would be doing a Sponsored Sing in the Benefice on Saturday 22 April:
Shalden 9 - 10 am;  Lasham  11 - 12 noon;  Bentworth  1 - 2 pm and Medstead 
3 - 4 pm

6
Key to Safe - as it is possible to access the vestry, and then the keys to the safe, the safe key is no longer to be kept in the vestry.  One key should be kept with Canon Ed and the other with Steve Clarke, who volunteered to do a Key Register.  ACTION - Steve and Canon Ed 

7
Microphone Battery Charger - ACTION - Steve to look into

CHURCHWARDENS REPORT - As per Annual Report
CHURCHWARDEN'S ASSISTANTS

8
It was agreed that Deputy/Assistant Churchwardens were a good idea on an ad hoc basis, although they do not have legal status.  The subject would be brought up at the APCM.

ADOPTION OF ANNUAL REPORT

9
A few amendments were made - it was suggested that a photograph of the Church could be added on the front.  As these Reports are kept in the Records Office, names should include surnames as well as Christian names. Legally there should be a Report entitled "Electoral Roll Report" - this would replace the section entitled "Achievements and Performance".  Under "Messy Church"  CRB should be replaced with DBS and the contribution by the parishes is £50 per annum, not £250.

Canon Ed reminded us that nomination forms for members of the PCC should be completed before the APCM.  Churchwardens, LLMs and Deanery Synod members are ex-officio members.

WORSHIP AND MISSION

10
Safeguarding - All members of the PCC should attend a Training Session.  The Diocese are willing to come to the Benefice to do this.  ACTION - Canon Ed to arrange date.

FINANCE AND FABRIC

11
Treasurer's Report and Adoption of Accounts  - Many thanks were expressed to Michael for the following Reports, which had been already circulated to members:  Treasurer's Annual Report for 2016;  Income and Expenditure for 2016; Treasurer's Report March 2017 and the Income and Expenditure to February 2017.  The Chairman said that members need to see the full set of accounts and these could be signed and adopted after the Church Service on Sunday 2 April if that was convenient for the Treasurer.  A copy of the signed Accounts should be displayed on the Church notice board for at least one Sunday prior to the APCM, together with a copy of the Notice of the Easter Vestry and the APCM, which needs to be displayed for two Sundays.   ACTION - Treasurer
12
Plate Collections at Benefice - As the Benefice Service on the second Sunday of the month now always takes place at Bentworth, it had been suggested that the monies received should be shared around the other churches.  After discussion it was proposed that this PCC allows Bentworth to keep the collections.  This was unanimously agreed, subject to ratification by the Treasurer.
13
Screen and Projector - It was proposed that we should buy a simple stand-along screen and a standard projector.  Second-hand TV screens were also suggested.  The Benefice now has a designated computer, which at present is used at Messy Church and Open the Book.

14
Church Heating for Functions - Canon Ed said that at present he charged £10 for heating the Church at Lasham and Bentworth charge £3 per hour.  Steve said that on cold days the church needed to be heated for four hours before a service/function.  It was decided to find out the Burn Rate and calculate the cost.  ACTION - Steve

15
Trees in Churchyard - Michael had informed us that the EHDC suggested that we should arrange for a couple of tree surgeons to look at the trees and then forward their advice to them, remembering that the Churchyard is in a Conservation Area.  Thanks were expressed to Michael for his work on this.  ACTION - Michael.

16
Coir Matting - This roll of matting, 50ft x 3ft, had been stored in the organ space for 10-20 years and had been moved to Avenue Farm for storage.  Ruth Martin, who provided the matting, has said that she does not want it.  It was decided that it could be removed.  ACTION - Michael
17
Toilet - Members agreed that the absence of a toilet was a problem, especially for weddings, funerals and other events.  A bio-loo has been installed at Upper Froyle and Dogmersfield.  It was also suggested that a portaloo, hidden by screening or in a shed, may be a possibility.  Plans have already been drawn up for a toilet and kitchen in Lasham.  It was decided to continue to look into toilet provision.  ACTION - ALL MEMBERS

THE WIDER CHURCH

18
Deanery Synod - Steve Clarke reported that the new Dean of Winchester Cathedral, the Very Rev'd Catherine Ogle, had spoken at the last Synod held in Alresford.  The next Synod would be held in Four Marks on 29 March and would consider the dMAP.
OTHER BUSINESS

19
Easter Egg Hunt - this had been scheduled for Palm Sunday but problems had been expressed about Health and Safety as Church members would be attending the Benefice Service at Bentworth.  After some discussion it was decided that Stuart McCandlish should liaise with Simon Gardiner and any obvious hazards in the Churchyard could be cordoned off.  ACTION - Stuart 

20
Dogs in the Porch - Unfortunately a dog had been paying unwelcome visits to the Church porch.  It was decided that, initially, Sue would send a humorous email around the village pointing out this fact.  If that fails then a sign would have to be erected.

21
Future Dates - APCM in St.Mary's, Lasham on Tuesday, 25 April, at 8 pm.  The next PCC meeting would be arranged after the APCM.

The Meeting closed with Prayer.
